July 17, 1961. Dear Ted: In order to satisfy Sir Roy's suggestion that we have our Solicitors look over the changes to the By-Laws, I have had John Tory, Jr. checking on this. I told him that I was concerned about these By-Laws in my search for a new President and that I felt I should have this cleared up before talking to anyone. John has adjusted the paragraph regarding the Chairman creating a little more continuity and at the same time, not disturbing the general desire to have the President the chief executive officer. I telephoned your house last night to leave a copy with you however you had already left for Detroit. I am sending you one now, together with the original copy, altered in pencil, so that you will readily recognise the changes that were made. I have sent a copy over to Six Roy and hope that he will receive it before he telephones me on Wednesday or Thursday. I would appreciate your calling me to let me have your views as soon as you have checked them OWEZ. Sincerely, Mr. T. J. Emmert, 61 Bayview Ridge. Willowdale, Outario. Encl.